
“We invest in what matters”
Dear Parents and Carers,

We are writing to welcome everybody to the new school year. Each class 
have been voting to award school council places and we are looking forward 
to another productive year. 

Our new school council members are - 
Year 1 - Tristan Vermeulen and Eleanor Cain
Year 2 - Maisie Pease and Sam Sadler
3/4RM - Lucas Corran and Isabella Browning
3/4SC - Emilia Lovett and Eva Macaulay
3/4A - Olivia Davis and Ted Last
5K - Evie Colquitt/Phoebe Beggs (sharing a place) and Chloe Batty
5GL - Kyra Corkill and Jack Shimmin
6T - Jake Rout-Moore 
6C - Yarden Mark

Hollie Thompson has been voted as our chairperson and our secretaries are 
Noah Ekdahl and Grace Miller. 
We hope to welcome Reception to join us in the New year. 

Successful year 
Last year we were awarded the Investing in children award. School council 
purchased kitchen tools for the 7C’s room, were successful in Ashley Hill 
hoodies and fleeces being added to the outer-school wear for trips, sporting 
events and lunch times. Throughout the year we also raised money for school 
and Rebecca House. The library is still work in progress but we hope to 
complete it this school year.

Children in need - Friday 17th November 

We will be selling glow in the dark bands and keyrings for 
£1 each. We will also invite everyone to dress spotty on 
the day for any donations towards the cause. 



Suggestion box

School council would welcome suggestions from parents (as well as children) 
on how we could improve the school. The box is located on our school 
council board in the main hall which will also have information updated 
regularly. 

Our webpage 

This will hopefully be up and running in the coming month.
https://ashleyhill.sch.im/pages/index/view/id/1/School%20Council

Fresh fruit Friday

We are hoping to arrange a ‘Fresh fruit Friday’ and 
will be looking for parent helpers to sell and prepare 
the fruit. We would also welcome any suggestions 
on how we could run this weekly event. 

We look forward to working together to improve our school even further 
throughout this school year. 

School council 

https://ashleyhill.sch.im/pages/index/view/id/1/School%20Council

